
December 2013 Minutes 
Of Woodlawn Park City Council  

              
             The Woodlawn Park City Council met on December 16, 2013, at Woodlawn Park City Hall. Present were, 
Mayor Mike Brown, Council Members, Becky Ritz, Tom Nunn, Greg Claypool, Larry Lewis, George Langford and 
Doug Watson, Attorney Matt Carey, Chief Bob Heaton, and City Clerk Chana Elswick.  Absent was Treasurer 
Gloria Curran 

 
The meeting began at 7:31 pm.  Mike asked for a moment of silence for Jack Combs, Kroger employee that 

passed away.  The meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Mike welcomed the residents to the meeting and reception. 
 
The council reviewed the minutes for the November 18, 2013, Council Meeting.  George made a motion to 

accept the minutes.  Becky seconded the motion.  All voted aye and the minutes were approved.   
 
Mike stated Gloria Curran was absent.   
 
Chief Bob Heaton gave the Police report.  There were 15 city warnings, 12 motorist assists, 2 backups, 120 

miscellaneous runs, 1 report and $156.00 in expenses.   George made a motion to authorize the Mayor to spend 
$5,000.00 reward out of the contingency fund for information leading to the arrest and conviction of the person or 
persons responsible for shooting and killing the Kroger employee, Jack Combs. Tom seconded the motion.  All 
voted aye and the motion was passed. 

 
Mike stated the yard sale will be 05/10/14.  He reminded residents they can call ID for a 1 time large trash 

pickup at 638-9000.   
 
Mike gave a State of the City report.  He handed out copies of his report to the Council.  He summarized 

some of the topics in the report.  He stated Gloria does an outstanding job as Treasurer for the City.  He stated the 
City has a 3 year light plan to add more lighting to the City.  
 

Mike reviewed the Treasurer’s report.  He reviewed revenues and expenses, the general ledger and the 
balance sheet for November with the Council.  Mike stated the monthly report is posted on the City Website.  Greg 
made a motion to accept the report.  Doug seconded the motion.  All voted aye and the report was approved.  

 
Mike stated KLC had a dinner and the City received a free tree for attending.  He will discuss placement at 

the next meeting.   
Mike thanked Becky, Bill, Greg and Tom for assisting with the decorations. 
Mike invites residents to walk around and look at City Hall.  
George stated there had been a burglary on Darbrook and it will be solved. 

 
Tom made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Greg seconded the motion.  All voted aye and the meeting was 
adjourned at 7:46 pm.   
 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 

Chana R. Elswick 
City Clerk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


